HISTORIC RESOURCE TASK FORCE September 11, 2002 – 3:30 P.M. BASEMENT CONFERENCE ROOM

- 1. Approval of Minutes
- 2. Charlottesville Tour Book Status
- 3. Downtown Cultural Map
- 4. Discussion of Local Markers
- 5. Discussion of State Markers
- 6. Historic Court Square Status Report
- 7. Other Business

NOTE: You can park in the Market Street Parking Garage. Bring your ticket into the office with you to be stamped for two hours free.

Historic Resource Task Force Minutes August 14, 2002 3:30

Present:

Winston Churchill Gooding Rick Britton Ingrid Smyer-Kelly Mary Hill Caperton Helena Devereux Ginny Keller Mark Shore

Others Present: Satyendra Singh Huja Douglas Day

Minutes:

Mr. Huja introduced the topic of 114 Lankford Avenue, which is being demolished. Inside the structure are the remains of a 200-year-old log cabin. It was suggested that the City approach Mr. McCraven, to study the log cabin remains. Genevieve Keller stated that it would loose any meaning if it were moved too far. The building can be demolished by right and there is no complete sense of a log cabin from the present building. She felt that it should be evaluated by a person with expertise in this area. Mr. Day stated that this building is affiliated with free black owners, and he wondered if the log cabin could be salvaged. Mary Hill Caperton wondered if the log cabin could be reconstructed in the Tonsler Park. Helena Devereux thought possibly that Ben Ford could evaluate the cabin.

It was moved by Ingrid Smyer-Kelly and seconded by Winston Churchill Gooding to approve the July $10^{\rm th}$ minutes with the correct spelling of Ms. Kelly's last name. The motion was passed unanimously.

Mr. Britton informed the committee that Lexus would be printing the tour book on August 19, 2002. They will have 10,000 copies printed within the next few weeks. Ms. Caperton stated that there should be a reception for the release of the tour book on the Historical Society patio. She also suggested that we invite those persons whose addresses are listed in the tour book, other interested parties as well as booksellers. Ms. Caperton will be in charge of this reception. It was stated that the Historic Resources Task Force should present the report to City Council at their next meeting. Mr. Britton will prepare the press release.

Mr. Britton introduced the idea of the cultural map and requested ideas form other members. Mr. Shore stated that they are doing a cultural heritage map, which is web based, and that these 2 projects should be coordinated together.

Mr. Huja stated that next year's local historic markers would be around Court Square.

Next years state markers will be "Edgar Allan Poe", "Faulknier", "Jefferson School", and a single marker for the "University Cemeteries". Ms. Devereux stated that The Jefferson group is willing to raise some of the money for the marker. Mr. Huja indicated that he would assist with this marker.

Mr. Shore commented that the Convention and Visitors Bureau is working with the Planning District Commission on the "Heritage Venture Project". This will include a printed map, a database and web based maps. The RFP for the design and the web is going to be sent out in August. October 2002 is the deadline for completion of the project. The focus of this project is heritage and tourism.

Mr. Huja commented that the Court Square project has had a slight set back, in that the easements have to be re-done and sent to the property owners. After that VDOT has to review the whole project and then it will be advertised for bids. He still hopes to have all of this completed by the end of the year.

Mr. Shore stated that the Visitors Bureau has a grant program of up to \$500.00 or 50% of what the project costs that is relating to tourism. He also informed the Historic Resources Task Force about the "founding fathers program"; their web site is www.foundersofamerica.org.

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:00pm. The next meeting will be September 11, 2002 at 3:30.

Identification

STREET ADDRESS:

114 Lankford Avenue

MAP & PARCEL:

26-10

CENSUS TRACT AND BLOCK: 4.01-133

PRESENT ZONING:

R-3

ORIGINAL OWNER: Robert Goins Residence ORIGINAL USE: Residence

PRESENT USE PRESENT OWNER:

ADDRESS :

Thomas J. and Roberta K. Dawson

114 Lankford Avenue

Charlottesville, VA 22901

HISTORIC NAME :

Robert Goins House

DATE / PERIOD :

c. 1845-49, c. 1870-75, 1957, 1964

STYLE: Vernacular

HEIGHT (to cornice) OR STORIES: 13 storey

DIMENSIONS AND LAND AREA: 135' x 131' (17,685 sq. ft.)

CONDITION:

SOURCES:

Good

Віьь

SURVEYOR :

DATE OF SURVEY: Spring 1981

City/County Records

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Dawson

Moore, Albemarle: Jefferson's County

ARCHITECTURAL DESCRIPTION

Although it has been covered with aluminum siding and additons obscure much of the original facade, this house is still recognizable as a mid-19th century vernacular structure. The central block is 12 storeys tall, four bays wide, and single pile. It is set on a low dry-laid fieldstone foundation and faces west toward Ridge Street, although an addition with a new entrance now orients the house toward Lankford Avenue. Wall construction of the central block is log, probably weatherboarded at one time, then stuccoed, and finally covered with alumimum siding. The mediumpitched gable roof is now covered with composition shingles and has exposed rafter ends. This is a massive central fields tone chimney. The stack has been stuccoed. Windows are double-sash, 6-over-6 light, with architrave trim. There are two gable-roofed wall dormers on the original western facade. The window in one was replaced with a shorter one when the west wing was built in 1957; the other dormer still has a 6-over-6 light window with plain The northern half of the central block is believed to have been built about 25 years after the southern half. a little smaller and the first storey level is one step lower. The central block originally had two rooms at evel without a central hall. Each room at the first level had an exterior door, a fireplace in the central *a chimney, and an open stair, apparently single-flight, to the bedroom above. The remaining fireplace, in the north room, has a brick surround, simple pilasters, a plain frieze, and a simple mantel shelf. A one-storey veranda that once covered the western facade had a shed roof with exposed rafter ends, square pillars, and a simple balustrade. There were entrance doors in the two center bays of the facade. One-storey wings now cover the two center bays of the east side and the three south bays of the west side. Both are of frame construction, with aluminum siding over stucco and have medium-pitched gable roofs covered with composition shingles. Glass-enclosed shed-roofed porches on both sides of the east wing and the north side of the west wing cover the remaining bays of the east and west elevations of the central block. A new entrance in the north side of the west wing orients the house toward Lankford Avenue.

HISTORICAL DESCRIPTION

Robert Goins was one of the first property owners in the community of Free Blacks that grew up on Landford Avenue in the decades preceding the Civil War. He purchased a 3-acre tract in 1845 (ACDB 45-272) and an adjoining 1.4-acre tract in 1860 (ACDB 59-239). Tax records and an 1849 deed of trust (ACDB 47-546) indicate that he built the nucleus of this house, a linestorey, inoverni room cottage with external end chimney, c. 1845-49 and doubled its size c. 1870-75. In the division of his estate in 1912, the house and a one-acre lot were awarded to his daughter Katherine Goins Jones (ACDB 151-283). Her daughter-in-law Mary S. Farrar sold it to Wallace Mason Page and Thomas J. Dawson in 1946 (City DB 125-52). The house had been stuccoed sometime before then. The east wing at that time was a large enclosed porch, and they constructed a kitchen and bath there. They also dug out a partial basement, removed one stair, and replaced a door with a window. In 1957 Mr. and Mrs. Dawson acquired full ownership and replaced the veranda with the present west wing (DB 199-132). They covered the house with aluminum siding in 1964 and glassed in the small porches n 1971. Additional References: City WB 4-104; City DB 88-71, 100-1.

Huja Here are notes of the knot part of the Sept. Meeting Helena

Notes of the meeting of the Historic Resources Task Force, Sept 11, 2002 (beginning with point 4 of the agenda).

4. Discussion of local markers

Six different buildings around Court Square were discussed as candidates for local markers. Because Mr. Huja had just left to attend another meeting and the committee did not know how much money could be spent in one year, an effort was made to prioritize the sites. It was suggested that 4 of the following buildings be chosen for a local marker: Town Hall/Levy Opera House, Swan Tavern, # 0 Court Sq., Butler-Norris House, Eagle Tavern, the site of the McKee block. The committee decided to recommend the first four of these buildings, but not necessarily in the order they are listed.

5. Discussion of state markers

It was proposed that Penn Park be considered for a state marker. Mark Beliles passed out a suggested text.

6. Other business

Mark Beliles mentioned that the Sons of the American Revolution will be holding a commemoration of Lewis and Clark at the statue opposite the Red Roof Inn on Nov. 24. He suggested that a local marker be put in place beside the statue by that date, if possible.

The annual Jefferson's Thanksgiving Festival will take place Nov. 22-24 this year.

Garret Smith recommended that Douglas Day, Director of the Albemarle Co. Historical Soc., be appointed to this Task Force.

A few more comments about the new tour book led to the suggestion that the City Notes which are mailed out with the gas and water bills might be used as a way of publicizing the book.

The meeting was adjourned.



Historic Resource Task Force Minutes September 11, 2002 3:30 p.m. Basement Conference Room City Hall

Present:

Winston Churchill Gooding
Rick Britton
Ingrid Smyer-Kelly
Mary Hill Caperton
Helena Devereux
Ginnie Keller
Mark Shore
Mark Beliles
Garrett Smith

Others Present: Satyendra Singh Huja

Minutes:

It was moved by Ms. Caperton and second by Mr. Gooding to approve the minutes of August 14, 2002 as corrected (attached).

Mr. Huja stated that the tour book turned out to be excellent. Ms. Smyer-Kelly commented that the tour book should be taken to gift shops and Ms. Smyer-Kelly is willing to do that for the group. Ms. Smyer-Kelly suggested Michie Tavern, The Senior Center, University of Virginia Hospital, Martha Jefferson Hospital, Boars Head, etc. Mr. Shore commented that it could go into the "Chamber Gift Baskets". Mr. Shore also suggested getting in touch with the Real Estate Relocation Departments. Mr. Beliles will present the tour book report to City Council on September 16th. Mr. Beliles also hopes to present a full report to City Council in November.

Ms. Caperton will work on the reception for the tour book unveiling during the week starting at 5:30 p.m. Tentative dates for the unveiling are October 17th and 24th and the tentative location will be the Historical Society Building. Mr. Huja

will help Ms. Caperton with the address list and the invitation. Mr. Britton will present the book to the Charlottesville Regional Tourism Council on October 10th. Ms. Keller wondered if this book could be incorporated into "The Festival of Book". Ms. Keller will contact Nancy Damon.

Mr. Huja commented that the Historical Court Square project is proceeding forward and is waiting for responses to the 7 easements. The plan will have to be sent to Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) for their approval. Mr. Huja hopes to have the bid out by the end of the year and have construction to begin in the spring.

Mr. Shore stated that he has sent out the Request for Proposal (FRP) for the "Heritage Venture Project". This is the end of the minutes as told by Mr. Huja.

Minutes Continued per Ms. Devereux

Discussion of Local Markers

Six different buildings around Court Square were discussed as candidates for local markers. Because Mr. Huja has just left to attend another meeting and the committee did not know how much money could be spent in one year; an effort was made to prioritize the sites. It was suggested that 4 of the following buildings be chosen for a local marker. Town Hall/Levy Opera House, Swan Tavern, #0 Court Sq., Butler-Norris House, Eagle Tavern, the site of the McKee block. The committee decided to recommend the first four of these buildings, but not necessarily in the order they are listed.

Discussion of State Markers

It was proposed that Penn Park be considered for a state marker. Mark Beliles passed out a suggested text.

Other Business

Mark Beliles mentioned that the Sons of the American Revolution will be holding a commemoration of Clark at the statue opposite the Red Roof Inn on Nov. 24. He suggested that a local marker be put in place beside the statue by that date, if possible.

The annual Jefferson's Thanksgiving Festival will take place Nov. 22-24 this year.

Mr. Smith recommended that Douglas Day, Director of the Albemarle County Historical Society be appointed tot-his task force.



A few more comments about the new tour book led to the suggestion that the City Notes, which are mailed out with the gas and water bills, might be used as a way of publicizing the book.

With no further business, the meeting adjourned. The next meeting will be October 9, 2002 at 3:30.

Historic Resource Task Force Minutes August 14, 2002 3:30

Present:

Winston Churchill Gooding Rick Britton Ingrid Smyer-Kelly Mary Hill Caperton Helena Devereux Ginny Ginnie Keller Mark Shore

Others Present: Satyendra Singh Huja Douglas Day

Minutes:

Mr. Huja introduced the topic of 114 Lankford Avenue, whose owner had requested demolition of the building. which is being demolished. Inside the structure are the remains of a 200-year-old log cabin. It was suggested that the City approach Mr. McCraven, to study the log cabin remains. Genevieve Keller stated that it would loose any meaning if it were moved. too far. The building Mr. Huja said the cabin can be demolished by right and there is no complete sense of a log cabin from the present building. She felt that it should be evaluated by a person with expertise in this area. Mr. Day stated that this building is affiliated with free black owners, and he wondered if the log cabin could be salvaged. Mary Hill Caperton wondered if the log cabin could be reconstructed in the Tonsler Park. Helena Devereux thought possibly that Ben Ford could evaluate the site the cabin

It was moved by Ingrid Smyer-Kelly and seconded by Winston Churchill Gooding to approve the July 10th minutes with the correct spelling of Ms. Kelly's last name. The motion was passed unanimously.

Mr. Britton informed the committee that Lexus would be printing the tour book on August 19, 2002. They will have 10,000 copies printed within the next few weeks. Ms. Caperton stated that there should be a reception for the release of the tour book on the Historical Society patio. She also suggested that we invite those persons whose addresses are listed in the tour book, other interested parties as well as booksellers. Ms. Caperton will be in charge of this reception. It was stated that the Historic Resources Task Force should present the report to City Council at their next meeting. Mr. Britton will prepare the press release.

Mr. Britton introduced the idea from of the cultural map and requested ideas form other members. Mr. Shore stated that they are doing a cultural heritage map, which is web based, and that these 2 projects should be coordinated together.

Mr. Huja stated that next year's local historic markers would be around Court Square.

Next years state markers will be "Edgar Allan Poe", "Faulknier" Faulkner, "Jefferson School", and a single marker for the "University Cemeteries". Ms. Devereux stated that The Jefferson group is willing to raise some of the money for the marker. Mr. Huja indicated that he would assist with this marker.

Mr. Shore commented that the Convention and Visitors Bureau is working with the Planning District Commission on the "Heritage Venture Project". This will include a printed map, a database and web based maps. The Request for Proposal RFP for the design and the web is going to be sent out in August. October 2002 is the deadline for completion of the project. The focus of this project is heritage and tourism.

Mr. Huja commented that the Court Square project has had a slight set back, in that the easements have to be re-done and sent to the property owners. After that VDOT has to review the whole project and then it will be advertised for bids. He still hopes to have all of this completed by the end of the year.

Mr. Shore stated that the Visitors Bureau has a grant program of up to \$500.00 or 50% of what a the project costs that is related relating to tourism. He also informed the Historic Resources Task Force about the "founding fathers program"; their web site is www.foundersofamerica.org.

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 5:00pm. The next meeting will be September 11, 2002 at 3:30.